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MINUTES OF THE MEETING JANUARY 11, 2010

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Good evening ladies and gentlemen, welcome to Canton City Council. It’s nice
to have a crowd tonight that braves this Northeastern Ohio weather, thank you for being here. With a quorum
being present, the Chair calls this meeting of Canton City Council to order. Roll call please Madame Clerk.

ROLL CALL TAKEN BY CLERK TIMBERLAKE:
12 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: (DAVID DOUGHERTY, TERRY PRATER, MARY CIRELLI,
JOE COLE, BILL SMUCKLER, GREG HAWK, THOMAS WEST, JAMES GRIFFIN, CHRIS SMITH,
PATRICK BARTON, MARK BUTTERWORTH & BRIAN HORNER)

TWELVE COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT.
CLERK TIMBERLAKE: Twelve present, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Madame Clerk. We have a very short agenda tonight. We’re going to
have our prayer given by Assistant Majority Leader and Ward 5 Council Member Terry Prater. Would you all
please rise and remain standing for the pledge of allegiance.

The regular meeting of Canton City Council was held on Monday, January 11, 2010 at 7:30 P.M. in the
Canton City Council Chamber. The roll call was taken (see above) by Clerk of Council Cynthia Timberlake.
The invocation was given by Ward 5 Council Member, Terry Prater. The Pledge of Allegiance led by
President Schulman.

AGENDA CORRECTIONS & CHANGES
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under agenda correction and changes and we have no corrections
and changes this evening.

PUBLIC HEARINGS
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under Public Hearings. There are no Public Hearings scheduled this
evening.

PUBLIC SPEAKS
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: And I’m finally on the same agenda that everyone else is. We have two public
speakers this evening. Our first is Jim Adams. Director Adams, if you’d step forward and we know who you
are but give us your name please and residential address and good evening and Happy New Year.

HEALTH COMMISSIONER JIM ADAMS: Certainly, good evening and Happy New Year to you. My name
is Jim Adams, I’'m the Health Commissioner of Canton City Health Department. I live at 3518 Crown Point
St NW in Massillon. Thank you for the chance to speak for a couple of minutes this evening. I'd like to
really encourage everyone to get a flu shot. It’s still not to late to get a flu shot and the reason why I’m here
today is because this kicks of the National Influenza Vaccination Week. And what I’d like to do is just share
with you a couple of the items of interest that I thought were interesting about our flu shots so far. We all
know the cost of getting the flu, I’ve said these numbers before to this group. Every year there’s about
226,000 people in the United States that are hospitalized because of the flu. Every year there’s about 36,000
people who die because of the flu. Those are the direct human costs. There are also health care costs that
exceed 10 billion dollars everywhere.....every year to treat the flu. Add into that, the direct economic cost for
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lost productivity and days away from school and that tops over 87 billion dollars every year because of the
flu. The flu us a vaccine preventible disease and core to our National strategy for not only health security but
for prevention of flu is vaccination. We have been busy all this year giving flu shots, not only for season flu
but also for HIN1 flu. And today we have given about, public health in Stark County combined, has given
about 30,000 flu shots. Add that on to the shots that are given now by pharmacists, doctors and other private
providers and we’re probably over the 40,000 mark in Stark County just for flu shots alone. That falls way
short of the goal that we would like to have. We wanted to have over 60,000 people vaccinated for flu this
year. So, at this rate we are not going to meet that goal. And we don’t normally meet our goal for flu shots.
So, a couple of things I’d like to point out about vaccines for flu shots is vaccines are safe. Every year in the
United States over 30 million people get flu shots. These shots are monitored closely for both safety and
efficacy and we give a lot of flu shots without.....with very, very few adverse effects. We know that vaccines
are effective at preventing the flu. About 80 percent of the time that you get a flu shot, you are protected
against getting flu for that year, that’s a very high efficacy rate for vaccines. And there’s really no difference
between getting a flu shot or the nasal spray, both vaccines are very effective at preventing flu. And like I
mentioned before, vaccination is the core strategy for flu prevention in our Country. So, what can you do?
Well, if you’ve gotten the flu shot already, you should reach around and pat yourself on the back because you
were proactive in protecting not only your health, but the health of your family friends in your community. If
you have not gotten your flu shot yet, it’s not too late. We have lots of vaccine, we have lots of opportunity
just to get a flu shot. We are sponsoring a clinic this Thursday (The Commissioner said Thursday in error,
the actual clinic will be held on Wednesday, January 13, 2010 ) at the Civic Center from 1:00 to 5:00, we’ve
extended that time until 6:00 for people that are employed by the City and their families. So, we’ve reserved
sometime especially for them. We also are offering clinics throughout the rest of the year, throughout the rest
of this spring season at our department by appointment, so can just call and make an appointment, walk in,
walk out, it should take no problem at all, it’s at no charge to you or your family. So, if you haven’t gotten
the flu shot yet, do it, do it for yourself, do it for your family, do it for your friends and do it for your
community. Thank you very much.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you very much Commissioner. Thank you, our next speaker is Patricia
Kirk. Ms. Kirk, Happy New Year to you. I like your hat. If you’ll give us your name and your residential
address please.

PATRICIA KIRK: Thank you, I’'m Patricia Kirk, I live at 131 5 Street, NE and I hope everyone had a Happy
New Year. And this will be brief. First I’d like to compliment City Council because this is the first time I
have been here since the New Year and these sheets with the Committee Members and the City Council
Members are very nice and very helpful, anything that you can do to inform the public is much needed. Also,
I don’t know if you’re aware of this problem but ever since the firefighters have been laid off, and that does
effect the EMTs, I live in a community high rise that has about the potential of 200 people with a lot of call
ins for the EMTs. Now, more out of town EMTs, ambulance services have been coming to us and they don’t
have a clue about what you should do in a high rise. Like there’s a certain key you have to get, you have to
know where the maintenance is, you have to know which elevator to use and one time it was so bad, I that I
saw the stretcher out in my hall and they asked me if I had the key to the tenants residence. So, this laying off
of employees that effects this area also does effect the high rises. And that particular call was someone that
need the stretcher to get into the hospital. So, again, I hope everyone had a good New Year’s and I hope this
next year will be a good one. Thank you very much.
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PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you very much. Thanks for coming down.

INFORMAL RESOLUTIONS
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under Informal Resolutions and we do have a Resolution this
evening and Madame Clerk, if you’ll read Resolution #5 by title please.

#3. COUNCIL-AS-A-WHOLE: CONGRATULATING NATIONAL URBAN LEAGUE ON 100™
ANNIVERSARY. - VOTE

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Leader....

MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Mr. President

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Leader Dougherty.

MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Yeah, I move we adopt Resolution #5.

MEMBER PRATER: Seconded.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: It’s been moved and seconded to adopt Resolution #5. Are there any remarks?
MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Yes Leader.

MEMBER DOUGHERTY:: Could we have that read.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Yes, please, if you would Madame Clerk.

CLERK TIMBERLAKE: Whereas: The National Urban League was founded in 1910 in New York City and
is celebrating its 100™ Anniversary; and Whereas: The National Urban League is a historic civil rights
organization dedicated to economic empowerment in underserved urban communities; and Whereas: The
National Urban League employs a five-point approach to provide empowerment for African Americans
through Education, Economic Investment, Health and Quality of Life, Civic Engagement and Leadership,
Civil Rights and Racial Justice; and Whereas: Today, there are more than 100 local affiliates in 36 states and
the District of Columbia, providing direct services that impact and improve the lives of more than 2 million
people nationwide; and Whereas: The Canton Urban League was started in 1921 with their first President
G.G. Clark and Executive Director Lewis Howard. They have been committed to housing issues over the
years including an extensive survey that resulted in the formation of the U.S. Housing Authority in 1937; and
Whereas: The Canton Urban League Community Center at 1400 Sherrick Road S.E. opened on May 23,
1985 and merged with the Massillon Urban League in 2006 to form the Greater Stark County Urban League
as an ongoing affiliate of the National Urban League; and NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: That
we, Canton City Council, do hereby go on record congratulating and commending THE NATIONAL

URBAN LEAGUE for 100 years of service and commitment to the civil rights of the citizens of the States of
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America.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Madame Clerk, any other remarks? Hearing none, by voice vote on
this very worthy Resolution, all those in favor signify by saying aye. Those opposed no.

NO REMARKS RESOLUTION #5 PASSED UNANIMOUSLY BY VOICE VOTE
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: The Resolution carries. Member Smith.

MEMBER SMITH: Id like to ask Miss Nadine Mcllwain if she would come and all the other Members that
are here with y’all t-shirts could you please stand up so that you could be recognized with y’alls t-shirts on.

(APPLAUSE)

MEMBER SMITH: I’m not going to read this Resolution again but I do stand here very proud to present it to
the Urban League and for all that they’ve done for the 100 years.

(APPLAUSE)

NADINE MCILWAIN: Do we get to speak? Thank you so much Council Woman Smith and all of the rest of
you who are seated here representing us. I would have been earlier but my streets aren’t cleaned and I would
hope that there would be something that some of you could do about that. Seriously though, we are so proud
that you have taken the time to do this honor for the Canton Urban League, or the Greater Stark County
Urban League. Two months ago, it was rumored that the Greater Stark County Urban League would be
closing and Vince Watts, whose standing beside me called a number of us community people together and he
says “Can we let it close?” My answer was “Absolutely no.” They said “Well, what does Urban League
mean to you?” I said this and I meant it but I don’t know if anybody really believed me, I said that the Urban
League saved my life. That any accomplishments that I made in my life I can directly trace to the Canton
Urban League and the men who ran it, the men and women. So for me to give up some of my time and my
energy this....this time to help restore the Urban League, it means absolutely nothing and it’s just a payback
for what all the Urban has done for me. Now to speak for our campaign, so they said “What do we need to
do?” Well, we need to raise $100,000.00 in 100 days. Everybody said “Ridiculous, impossible, you can’t do
it, don’t even try, it’s ridiculous.” We said “Yes we can do it.” $100,000.00 in 100 days starting on October
11", Our 100 days ends at the Martin Luther King Celebration on January 18", we’re going to be there with
Stephanie whose done this program for so long and we are going to announce that we have made our
$100,000.00. (Applause) But I wasn’t finished. We’re going to announce that if you help us, if everyone of
you write a check, send it Vince, give it to Vince and if you call your friends, your neighbors tell them to
write checks and send them to Vince, send them to the Urban League. Now it’s not impossible, we have over
20 people who have contributed $1,000.00 in these economic times, they have written checks for $1,000.00
and handed them over because they know what the Stark County Urban League means. We know that’s not
all, we know there is people in this room who are going to write checks and they are going to write them for
1,000, 100, 500, we know that’s going to happen. And we thank you in advance. This is something our City
cannot let go, it has helped too many people and its future is to help that many more. So I want to thank you
Council Woman Smith and all the rest of you Council People who have signed this and endorsed this and to
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say to you that you won’t be sorry that you’ve done this, we are moving on with the Greater Stark County
Urban League. We’re going to be a part of Growth Avenue and Prosperity Street. Thank you.

VINCE WATTS: I think Nadine said it all but what she didn’t say was that if it had not been for her direct
efforts, we wouldn’t have made it this far. I’ll tell you what she wouldn’t, right now we’re standing at
$73,000.00 (Applause) She says that’s a long way from 100,000, no it’s not, it’s about 6 days away from
100,000 because I know we can do it. It’s about our children, it’s about our future, it’s about what we can do
as a community. $100,000.00 over the holidays in this economy, didn’t think it could be done. But Nadine
put her mind to it and made calls as far away from Houston, Texas and San Francisco, California and if they
can donate $3,000.00 from San Francisco, [ know we’ve got 25,000 here in Canton. I thank you all for those
who have contributed, for Chris Smith and her efforts with the style show and the Mayor’s dancing at the
style show, for the Pastors, my own Pastor, Pastor Morgan who have donated $1,000.00 from their struggling
congregations have given $1,000.00. We want to be a part of the resurgence of the City of Canton and with
your help we know that we will be able to do that. So we know that we’ll be able to do that. So we thank
you for the time, we thank you for the Resolution. And if there’s anything that we can do, don’t hesitate to
give us a call. Thank you.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you very much and congratulations and we are truly blessed to have
people that contributes so much to this community.

MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Leader Dougherty.

MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Make checks payable to?
(Inaudible from the audience)

MEMBER DOUGHERTY:: Okay, thanks.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: How do you spell your last name?
MEMBER DOUGHERTY:: I know my old teacher so I was trying to get this clarified.
(Inaudible from the audience)

(Laughter)

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: What she say?

CLERK TIMBERLAKE: Something about being old.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Well congratulations again and I know that we will reach that $100,000.00
mark.
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COMMUNICATIONS
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We are now under Communications. Let the journal show that all
communications are received as read.

NOTE: ALL COMMUNICATIONS WHICH FOLLOW, LISTED BY AGENDA TITLE, ARE ON FILE
IN THEIR ENTIRETY IN THE COUNCIL OFFICE WITH THE AGENDA ITEMS FILE DATED
JANUARY 11, 2010.

16.  AUDITOR MALLONN: MONTHLY RPT BY FUND FR: 12/1/09 - 12/31/09. - RECEIVED &
FILED

17. AUDITOR MALLONN: YEARLY RPT BY FUND FR: 12/1/09 - 12/31/09. - RECEIVED & FILED

18.  DEPUTY DIRECTOR WEST: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR TO ENTER INTO
FUNDING AGMT W/FREED HOUSING TO PROVIDE CDBG FUNDS IN AMT OF $35,000.00,
HOME FUNDS IN AMT OF $500,000.00 TO IMPLEMENT CANTON’S HOUSING PROG TO
BENEFIT LOW & MODERATE INCOME FAMILIES FOR 1 YR FR: 1/1/10 - 12/31/10. -
COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

19.  DEPUTY DIRECTOR WEST: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR TO ENTER INTO
FUNDING AGMT W/ABCD INC UTILIZING HOME FUNDS IN AMT OF $75,000.00 TO
IMPLEMENT CANTON HOME OWNERSHIP PROG TO BENEFIT LOW & MODERATE
INCOME FAMILIES FOR 1 YR FR: 1/1/10 - 12/31/10. - COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

20. DEPUTY DIRECTOR WEST: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR TO ENTER INTO
FUNDING AGMT W/JR COLEMAN COMMUNITY RENOVATION CORP UTILIZING NSP
FUNDS IN AMT OF $350,000.00 TO ACQUIRE, REHABILITATE & RESALE PROP UNDER NSP
PROG TO BENEFIT LOW & MODERATE INCOME FAMILIES FOR 1 YR FR: 1/1/10 - 12/31/10. -
COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

21. DEPUTY DIRECTOR WEST: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR TO ENTER INTO
FUNDING AGMT W/DDK PROP UTILIZING NSP FUNDS IN AMT OF $350,000.00 TO
ACQUIRE, REHABILITATE & RESALE PROP UNDER NSP PROG TO BENEFIT LOW &
MODERATE INCOME FAMILIES FOR 1 YR FR: 1/1/10 - 12/31/10. - COMMUNITY &
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

22.  DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR TORRES: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR &/OR SERV DIR
TO COMPLETE CONTRACTING PROCESS FOR VARIOUS CONTRACTS PREVIOUSLY
AUTHORIZED BUT NOT COMPLETED BY 12/31/09 AS FOLLOWS: O#171/2008 APPROP OF
$198,000.00 TO 2529 NEW HORIZON’S PARK FUND TO ADVERTISE, REC BIDS & ENTER
INTO CONTRACT & O#42/2009 ENTER INTO CONTRACT W/GROUP WORKCAMPS
FOUNDATION TO PROVIDE GRANT NOT TO EXCEED $50,000.00 UTILIZING CDBG FUND
FOR “CALL CANTON HOME” PROG. - COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT &



COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS JOURNAL 98 JOURNAL PAGE -17-

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.
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FINANCE COMMITTEES

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR TORRES: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR TO ENTER
INTO ENTERPRISE AGMT W/MEDLINE INDUSTRIES, INC FOR CONSTRUCTION OF NEW
FACILITY LOCATED AT MILLS INDUSTRIAL PARK; WILL PROVIDE 75% REAL PROP TAX
EXEMPTION FOR 10 YRS. - COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR TORRES: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR CITY AUDITOR TO PAY
MORAL OB TO THREE VENDORS TOTALING $15,296.82 FOR DEMOLITION ACTION,
ADVERTISING & TITLE WORK PERFORMED IN 2009. - FINANCE COMMITTEE

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR TORRES: REQ AUTHORIZATION FOR MAYOR &/OR SERV DIR
TO ENTER INTO COOP DEV AGMT W/ASTORIA SNF INC & JILLTIN OF MEYERS LAKE
LLC FOR DEVELOPMENT OF 3537 12™ ST NW. - COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

HEALTH BENEFITS ADMIN MCBRIDE: DEC 2009 MONTHLY COMPARATIVE RPT - INS
CLAIMS & JAN - DEC 2009 CLAIMS ACTIVITY. - RECEIVED & FILED

LIQUOR CONTROL DIVISION (OHIO): REQ TRANSFER C1 C2 LIQ PERMIT FROM MARD
INC TO PLATINUM PETROLEUM LLC DBA CANTON SUNOCO @ 1601 TUSCARAWAS ST
W. - RECEIVED & FILED

MAYOR WILLIAM HEALY: ADVISE OF APPT OF FRANK MORRIS III TO CANTON PARK
COMMISSION FOR TERM OF 1/1/10 - 12/31/12. - RECEIVED & FILED

TREASURER SCHIRACK: RPT OF TREAS OFC BANK RECONCILIATIONS & CITY’S
OUTSTANDING INVESTMENTS AS OF 12/31/09. - RECEIVED & FILED

TREASURER SCHIRACK: RPT OF DEPOSITS AND PAY INS TO AMBULANCE LOCK BOX
ACCT FOR DEC 2009. - RECEIVED & FILED

TREASURER SCHIRACK: RPT OF PARKING METER REVENUE FOR DEC 2009. - RECEIVED
& FILED

TREASURER SCHIRACK: COMPARATIVE RPT OF CASH RECEIPTS AS OF 12/31/09. -
RECEIVED & FILED

WEST, T., WARD 2 CNCLMBR: REQ LEGISLATION FOR CITY TO PURCHASE PROP @ 902
CHERRY AVE NE. - COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

ORDINANCES & FORMAL RESOLUTIONS FOR FIRST READING

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We are now under Ordinances and Formal Resolutions for the First Reading.
Let the journal show that all Ordinances are being given their reading as required by state law. Madame
Clerk would you please read the 1* Reading Ordinances by title.
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NOTE: PRESIDENT SCHULMAN CALLED UPON CLERK TIMBERLAKE TO READ ORDINANCES
#1 THROUGH #10 FOR THEIR FIRST TIME BY TITLE & ANNOUNCED THE COMMITTEE
REFERRAL, AS FOLLOWS:

#1.

#2.

#3.

#4.

#5.

#6.

#7.

#8.

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15T RDG)

(15" RDG)

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING PARTICIPATION BY THE CITY OF CANTON
IN THE STATE OF OHIO COOPERATIVE PURCHASING PROGRAM; AND
DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE AUDITOR TO ESTABLISH THE 2784
2009 BYRNE MEMORIAL CANTON JUSTICE ASSISTANCE GRANT;
AMENDING APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE NO. 1/2010; AND DECLARING
THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY TO
ENTER INTO LEASE AGREEMENTS WITH THE STARK COUNTY
COMMISSIONERS AND THE CANTON REGIONAL CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
FOR THE PURPOSE OF UTILIZING CITY OWNED PARKING SPACE; AND
DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY TO
ENTER INTO A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT WITH PHILIP
SEDLACKO FOR ANIMAL CONTROL SERVICES FOR THE CITY OF CANTON;
AND DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY TO
ENTER INTO A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT WITH ANGELA
CAVANAUGH TO SERVE AS THE CITY’S CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL IN AN
AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $97,000.00; AND DECLARING THE SAME TO BE
AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING PARTICIPATION BY THE CITY OF CANTON
IN STATE CONTRACTS PURSUANT TO OHIO REVISED CODE SECTION
5513.01; AND DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING PARTICIPATION BY THE CITY OF CANTON
IN THE U.S. COMMUNITIES GOVERNMENT PURCHASING ALLIANCE; AND
DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTORS OF PUBLIC SERVICE AND



COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS JOURNAL 98 JOURNAL PAGE -19-

MINUTES OF THE MEETING JANUARY 11, 2010

SAFETY TO ADVERTISE, RECEIVE BIDS AND ENTER INTO CONTRACT FOR
SUPPLY ITEMS, MATERIALS AND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR THE CITY
OF CANTON’S OPERATIONS DURING THE 2010 CALENDAR YEAR;
AUTHORIZING ALTERNATIVELY THE PURCHASE OF SAID ITEMS
PURSUANT TO THE STATE COOPERATIVE PURCHASING AGREEMENT
AND/OR ODOT PURCHASING AGREEMENT; AND DECLARING THE SAME
TO BE AN EMERGENCY

Referred to Finance Committee

#9. (1°" RDG) AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC
SERVICE AND/OR DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY TO COMPLETE THE
CONTRACTING PROCESS FOR VARIOUS CONTRACTS PREVIOUSLY
AUTHORIZED BUT NOT COMPLETED BY JANUARY 1, 2010; AND
DECLARING THE SAME TO BE AN EMERGENCY
Referred to Finance Committee

#10. (1°" RDG) AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SERVICE TO
ENTER INTO PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACTS FOR HEALTH CARE
BENEFITS ADMINISTRATION AND STOP-LOSS INSURANCE FOR CITY
EMPLOYEES AND THEIR DEPENDENTS; AND DECLARING THE SAME TO BE
AN EMERGENCY
Referred to Finance and Personnel Committees

ORDINANCES & FORMAL RESOLUTIONS FOR SECOND READING
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under Ordinances and Formal Resolutions for the second reading.
We have none tonight.

ORDINANCES & FORMAL RESOLUTIONS FOR THIRD AND FINAL READING
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under Ordinances and Formal Resolutions for the third and final
reading. And we similarly have no Ordinances and Formal Resolutions this evening.

ANNOUNCEMENT OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: We’re now under Announcement of Committee Meetings.

MEMBER HAWK: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Member, Chairman of Finance Committee, Hawk.
MEMBER HAWK: Finance Committee will meet Monday, January 25" at 6:15 PM.
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you.

MEMBER WEST: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Member West.
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MEMBER WEST: Yes, Judiciary will be meeting tomorrow at 5:30 PM to discuss the International Code
and we will be going over this line by line. Every Council Person got a new fresh copy of the International
Code in their mailbox. So this will be at 5:30 and we’re going to go line by line. Compliments of Member
Smuckler, who actually brought up a pretty good idea in that when we all got it together at the same table and
was going through this, there was a lot of questions coming from every direction. So, we’re going to do this
tomorrow at 5:30. Anybody and everybody is welcome, it’s going to be here in Caucus Room.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Great, thank you Member West, I know you’ve put an enormous amount of
work in this and we appreciate your efforts. Any other announcements of Committee Meetings?

MEMBER PRATER: Mr. President.
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Member Prater.
MEMBER PRATER: Personnel will meet, Monday, January 25" at 6:15.
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you, 6:15?
CLERK TIMBERLAKE: Yes.
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Okay, thank you.
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Okay, we’re now under Miscellaneous Business. Is there any? If I might, I
just...I’m sorry, go ahead Director, I apologize.

SERVICE DIRECTOR PRICE: I'm sorry, Mr. President, thank you. Two things, one is a personal thank you
that I wanted to do publically because I was somewhat overwhelmed. I had a family situation, my father took
ill and is doing pretty well but I missed a couple of Council Meetings and from the Mayor to fellow Members
of the Cabinet, to the Department Heads and certainly Council Members who, everyone of whom I think have
called and asked me how things are going. I really appreciate that and I think it says a lot about Canton City
Government and, you know at a time when it’s a tough time and we’ve all been through similar kind of
things and I just appreciate the...that overwhelming response because not one person asked me about, you
know, what’s happening in your office, or this or that, [ mean the first thing people asked me was how my
dad was doing and I really appreciate that and I think it says a lot for all the branches of Government and all
of us here that, to despite any differences we might sometimes have. That was a nice thing, so [ appreciate
that. The only thing I wanted to update on is the snow event and our handling of that. I just wanted to fill
you in, at about 3 P.M. on Thursday the Street Department was at 24/7 operation. We were staffing all 13 of
the snow districts starting on Thursday at about that time. We made a couple of decisions, we didn’t go
overboard pre-salting, Kevin thought we’d be okay and we did not keep...we had some assistance from other
departments but we did not run into an overtime situation with that extra labor on that first evening. And that
was when I was down at the Street Department with Kevin at about 7:30 and we’re looking at the weather
radar and Kevin made the right call I think, he was under some pressure to keep folks overtime but due to just
really looking at things carefully, I think we managed the snow event pretty well given the resources we had
available to us. We ceased 24 hour operations at 11 P.M. on Saturday. We were back to our normal schedule
on Sunday and I think all and all I was out about quite a bit. But to just to report to you what happened and
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how me managed it, we tried to do, you know, as much as we could with less this year. If we haven’t
already, we’ll be distributing to the...our updated snow plan...snow and ice control plan for this year, it’ll
show you the primary and secondary streets and we’re essentially in the same mode of operation we were in
last year. Our goal is to have bare pavement within 24 hours on all of our primaries and we used to try to do
that with the secondaries and we’re certainly working on those. But I would invite you since you’re out there
with your constituents to email me or let the Street Department know of any problems. And I do want
to...those guys, you know, in the Service Departments, their sometimes in the background, sometimes
giving....I do want to commend them on I think a fine job with the resources we had and a new thing I did
this time was to monitor the radio traffic as well. There’s another Department that deserves some kudos and
that is our Department of Motor Vehicles, I was amazed at listening to the radio how often those vehicles go
in and out. The problem is the plows will hit potholes and things like that, it’ll take one out or hydraulic
problems. But they probably had a vehicle in every half hour to an hour and they turn those around rapidly
because it really, with the cut backs, we’ve not gone crazy purchasing new vehicles. We only have probably
two or three backup 5-tons and so DMV does a nice job too and they’re in that same mode of operation kinda
behind the scenes but it’s one of the, next to Sanitation, it’s not the funniest job to have those trucks come in
covered with salt and snow and they’re underneath of them with all that, you know, crap dripping down on
them. So, they do a nice job too, so I wanted to point that out. Thank you.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Director. Any other remarks?
MEMBER GRIFFIN: Mr. President.
PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Yes Member Griffin.

MEMBER GRIFFIN: Mr. President, the Mayor has asked me to co-chair the Complete Count Committee for
the Census for 2010. I’d just like to remember, I put a brochure in everybody’s envelope...or everybody’s
box for the Census. This is a very important project that we’re coming across counting everybody in the
City. It means a lot of money to the City to get this Census correct. Also we have available...positions
available if you have anybody in your Ward that’s out of work, needs extra work, there are part time
positions, full time positions and on the back of the brochure it gives you a phone number and a web page to
get more information on. There is a test to take and Veterans get 10 points extra...5 to 10 points extra. So,
you might want to talk it up in the neighborhood, it’s a big job and we’re going to need a lot of help. Thank
you sir.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Member Griffin.
MEMBER WEST: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Yeah, if I just might before Member West, I wanted to follow up, Clerk
Timberlake asked me to remind everyone that there are those forms in the foyer outside, so if you wanted to
pick one up. And obviously, the Census is vitally important because it means millions of dollars in Federal
money. That’s just the tip of the iceburg. But an accurate Census for this City is critical. So, those will be
out in the foyer for anyone and Member Griffin has some too. I'm sorry Member West, go ahead.

MEMBER WEST: Mr. President, I have a few things actually on my agenda tonight. First I wanted to thank
Adam Herman for the Canton Quarterly and featuring Nimisilla Park. We’ve gotten several calls from the
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community, wanting to serve on the committee and to help that park become a better place to play. So |
appreciate that....you’re help with that article. The second thing here is, and many of you guys heard about
the beating that happened in our Ward where a 22 year old male passed away....got beat to death. And you
know it’s kind of hard because I went to this guys funeral and many individuals there were angry but at the
same time they recognized that it wasn’t a neighborhood issue, it was more an issue of something that we
have to do internally with our families. We have to start to looking at our youth. But one thing that I seen
through this whole tragedy was that a local crime watch camera caught this on tape and prior to that, I heard
so many rumors about what had happened. I heard you know, it was a drug deal gone bad, I heard all these
negative things that had happened but a camera caught the actual thing in action. And I’m saying this and
bringing this up and you know, I thought about this for a minute or two before I brought it up because it is a
sensitive situation. But I remember March 16, 2006 when I asked Bernie Hunt, who was our Safety Director
at the time to help us with the security cameras in high problematic neighborhoods. This was one
neighborhood that we were speaking of, the Gibbs Avenue neighborhood. And it’s just not that area, it’s
throughout our community. We’ve had problems like this before and I remember they put up a camera in the
southeast area and I think they had indicated that it was just a phony camera. But what I’m asking this
Council to do as well as the Mayor and Administration, if we could put forward some dollars, whether it
would be forfeiture funds or whether it would be other dollars, to put up cameras in some of these high
problematic neighborhoods to where they’re portable. And they can go from one area to the next and I say
that because the Gibbs Avenue area, I’ve had problems for many years now. And although we’ve have had
made some efforts by Chief McKimm and his men, I just believe it’s a safer thing...safer process for us. And
I know in Cleveland, they have done this and it has actually spread out and most of the evidence throughout
the community or throughout the nation has shown these cameras to be effective. So, I'm asking the Mayor
if you would look into this and get back with us on when we can do this, for sometime we’ve asked for this
and I’d like to see it happen in Ward 2. Thank you.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Member West. Are there any other remarks? If I might just follow
up on one thing that was raised by Member Cirelli tonight to Deputy Director West on these NSP funds.
If...It just would be helpful at least from my standpoint, and I know we’ve talked about this Carmen but the
fact sheet that is attached to the information is simply so brief that it really does not provide, in my judgment
a lot of information that I think is necessary for Council to understand. I obviously know this goes through
the Finance Committee and I have the greatest respect for its Chair and its Members but it would be helpful
for example to know who these companies are, give some brief history as to who we are contracting with.
These are....and I know we’ve talked about this also Carmen, I think we have over three and a half million
dollars of Federal money available for this program and that’s a significant amount of money number one.
And number two, it would be helpful again if I could just reiterate what [ seem to be saying over and over
again and that is to understand the number of jobs that are going to be created by virtue of this kind of money
and whether or not those are union jobs, whether or not those are union jobs, whether people in our
community who are laid off from their trade jobs can expect employment. And moreover, some information
about why we only have one bidder on these contracts. I understand....I’m not certainly challenging what you
said about the advertising but I just don’t understand that. And I understand from Member Cirelli when we
discussed it before the meeting tonight and I appreciate your input that the successful bidder will get
$5,000.00 per property not 5,000 total but 5,000 per property and they will also somehow contract with
themselves to do the rehabilitation. And I asked whether that would be profitable to them and I’m certainly
the last person to object to making a profit but you said you didn’t think so or you don’t know or no. So, I'm
just...if you could just provide some....just more substantial information when you’re talking about these
kinds of numbers. I mean, there’s 350,000 here, another 350,000 there, another 300....well you’re over a
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million and you’ve got, I think three and a half million to deal with. So, if you could do that, we...I think all
of us would be most appreciative. And it’s certainly....I’m not being critical of you in any way, I want you to
understand that, it’s just that the information provided is in my judgment too thin for me to understand and I
know I can talk to you. But, that’s the kind of thing I think Member Cirelli was trying to raise. Okay?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR CARMEN WEST: Very good.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you very much. I have nothing further, Leader.

MEMBER DOUGHERTY: Mr. President, I move we adjourn.

MEMBER PRATER: Seconded.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: It’s been moved and seconded that we adjourn. Madame Clerk roll call vote
please.

NO REMARKS ROLL CALL: 12 YEAS, 0 NAYS
CLERK TIMBERLAKE: Twelve yeas, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT SCHULMAN: Thank you Madame Clerk. Thank you ladies and gentlemen. Drive careful on
your way home. (Gavel falls)

ADJOURNMENT TIME: 8:03 P.M.

ATTEST: APPROVED:

CYNTHIA TIMBERLAKE ALLEN SCHULMAN
CLERK OF COUNCIL PRESIDENT



